Mr. Harshall Hulett, Mr. Harold Wright.

Dear March and Harold:

Frankly I have not been too tremendously pleased with the administration of the towel room even after you boys have taken over. You have not done a bad job, but it has not been wholly satisfactory. There has been too much in losses from the baskets. Whether this is due to carelessness or connivance of towel room boys with someone on the outside, or to theft, I am not sure, but we are meeting some very unhappy situations.

The loss of keys to the auxiliary room is inexcusable. These things all tend to break down the morale that should exist in a highly efficient organization.

I am therefore appointing Ralph Schaake chief supervisor over you two boys with the direction to him to discuss with you two fellows every angle of the situation with a view to making it run as it should. I have empowered him to discuss with you your time and work, and if your time is sufficient to continue on the same financial basis as at present to leave it that way, but if you are not putting in enough time to adjust it according to the situation.

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

oc - Ralph Schaake